Regular Monthly Meeting April 13, 2000

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, April 13, 2000, 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg, Sherry Wehr and Rick Flora present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag, followed by a moment of silence for Anthony Cugini who passed away on April 7th.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting, March 9, 2000.

The police was read by Chief Allan Nocera.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Rick Flora to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Rick Flora to approve the Tax Refunds.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to approve the Sam Sibeto Subdivision, Orchardale Estates, Phase 1-A, Contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Department of Environmental Services.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to approve the Steve Lysko Subdivision, Contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Department of Environmental Services.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to approve Resolution 3 of 2000, Amendment of the Elderly Home Safety Program Contract limit amount to \$950.00 per home, now to include GFIC and furnace checks.

Clean Up Day will be held on Saturday, April 29, 2000.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, stated that mail box damage continues in his area, and has any progress been made.

Mr. Sam Garver, questioned as to when berm repairs will be made on Savannah Road.

Jan

Mr. Larry Bintrim, commented on the quick response time of the police department, and if abatement was offered to Ideas in Motion.

Mr. William Alexander, asked the progress of the street lighting on Route 65, and if lines will be painted in the intersection of 65, Savannah and Old Princeton.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Sherry Wehr to adjourn.